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Stay Longer, Experience More at Beaver Valley Family Park!

 The CURRENT season will run until the end of September — and the brand-new ‘Moonlit
Meadows’ yurt is coming soon! Keep an eye on the RDKB website and socials for booking info,

the soft opening, and your chance to win prizes………..
 

If you love spending time at Beaver Valley Family Park, we’ve got great news! This year, the
park will stay open longer — right until the end of September instead of closing after the
Labour Day long weekend. That means more time to enjoy crisp fall mornings, colourful

leaves, and late-season gatherings in this beautiful Area A destination.
 

A brand new yurt is well on it’s way too! The ‘Moonlit Meadows’ yurt is currently under
construction and will soon be available for rent, thanks to 100% Provincial Grant Funding

allocated to Area A. That means no local tax dollars were used for this project.
 

The yurt will be perfect for:
 

Unique overnight stays (think a cozy couples Airbnb-style experience)
Recreation opportunities

Small meetings and workshops
Wedding showers, community classes, and more!

If you can think it you can rent it! 
 

Watch the RDKB website and social media channels for:
 

Booking details for “Moonlit Meadows”
Information on the soft yurt opening, where you can visit the park, step inside the yurt, and

enter to win door prizes AND a free nite stay for the 2026 season!
 

These upgrades at the park, which also include a new outside breakfast bar off the kitchen,
are all about making Beaver Valley Family Park an even better place for residents and visitors
to connect, celebrate, and make memories. Keep an eye out for updates — we can’t wait to

welcome you!
Ali Grieve: Area A Director RDKB







Mayor Wes Startup
Village of Fruitvale

The last two months have been busy and as we approach the dog days of 
summer it does not seem to be slowing down. 

I’ll provide a brief overview of where we are as a Village below:

· Chief Administrative Officer – our CAO, Prab Lashar has resigned and taken on
the role of CAO in Lantzville on Vancouver Island. We wish Prab the best in this
new adventure and thank her for her work and service to our Village. We have
engaged Trish Dehnel to act as our interim-CAO on a short-term contract. The
posting for the now vacant CAO position closed on August 22nd and we have
received a very good number of applications. Council met on August 27th to come
up with a shortlist of candidates to move to the interview process. 
This will unfold over the coming weeks as we carefully and methodically move
towards a new hire and installation of a new Chief Administrative Officer.

· Middle School Demolition – Work on demolishing and removal of hazardous
materials at this location is on-going. Our contractor is working diligently to take
down the remains of the gym and adjoining structure and safely remove the
asbestos containing materials. Once this work is completed and the site secured
the property will be in a much more marketable condition. On target and on
budget.
 
· McHale Lane Sewer Line Upgrade – this project is nearing completion. The main
goal of this project is to reduce or eliminate spring melt and rainwater from
leaking into the sewer line thus reducing run time on our sewer treatment plant.
Life extension of our plant is very important from a fiscal perspective and the
longer we can keep it going the better.

· Contract Negotiations – Village staff and management have met and discussed
renewal of our Collective Agreement. More meetings are planned for early October
as we move towards final sign-off. 

Please mind the school zone speed limits as our children return to school and our
day care centre ramps up for the fall intake. 



Help Us Stay Connected!

 Have you changed your phone number or email address recently or are you a
new resident? The Village of Montrose is updating our contact records to
ensure we can reach you with important notices, emergency alerts, and

community updates. If you have had any changes to your contact information
—such as a new cell phone number, email address, or mailing address—please

let us know! You can update your information by calling the Village Office at
250-367-7234 or emailing us at admin@montrose.ca.

Thank you for helping us stay in touch!

 
Crib & Whist Card Nights

 Join us at the Montrose Hall for Crib and Whist card nights! We welcome all
new players. The fee is just $2.00, with cash prizes and a refreshment break.

Call Linda for more information 250-367-7126
Time: 7:00 – 9:00 PM - Every Second Tuesday starting September 9th! 

 
Infrastructure Replacement – 500 Block of 11th Avenue

 Construction on the infrastructure replacement project along the 500 block
of 11th Avenue is expected to continue through to the end of October.

Please note that this section of road may be closed to traffic, with access
limited to residents living on the 500 block of 11th Avenue for the 

duration of the project.

We appreciate your patience and cooperation during this important upgrade.
If you have any questions or concerns, 

please contact the Village Office at 250-367-7234 or email
admin@montrose.ca.

Village of Montrose 
Office Hours - Monday to Friday 8:30 –noon -

1:00 – 4:30 p.m. 367-7234 
admin@montrose.ca www.montrose.ca WE ARE ON FACEBOOK & DOWNLOAD THE NEW CITIZEN 

http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/


BRANCH 44 SENIORS

Branch 44 Seniors is starting activities again

Mondays: Bingo 1:00-3:30
Tuesdays: Carpet Bowling starts October 13 10:00 -11:00

Wednesdays: Wellness Wednesday ( activities, exercise, lunch $2) 10:00-1:00
Thursdays: Cards 1:00- 3:00

Seniors 50+ come join us, membership is $15 for the year

Call Brenda for more information 250 367 3839





Fall Clean Ups & Winter Preparation





VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE WATER AND SEWER UTILITES
  

Reminder to users that outstanding water & sewer utilities are due October 31, 2025, to avoid a 10%penalty.
Payment can be made by cash, cheque, online banking, or e-transfer to finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca.

If you have any questions regarding 2025 utilities, please contact Misti at the 
Village Office, 250-367-7551 (ext3) or email finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca.

VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE PROPERTY TAX SALE
 

The Village of Fruitvale’s 2025 Tax Sale is scheduled for 10:00 am sharp on Monday, 
September 29, 2025, at the Village of Fruitvale Office. Letters have been sent to those property owners in a

tax sale situation. If your property taxes are in delinquent status 
(three years of unpaid taxes - 2023, 2024 and 2025) you must pay the delinquent (2023) taxes and interest

before 9:59 am September 29, 2025, to keep your property from being sold at the tax sale. 

A listing of tax sale properties will appear in the September 18 & 25 editions of the Trail Times. To keep your
property from appearing in the newspaper advertisements, the delinquent taxes and interest must be paid in

full prior to September 15, 2025.

Payment of delinquent taxes and interest must be made by cash, certified cheque, online banking, or e-
transfer to finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca. If you have any questions regarding delinquent taxes or the 2025

Tax Sale please contact Misti at the Village Office, 250-367-7551 (ext. 3) or email
finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca.
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BEAVER VALLEY YOUTH BOWLING

Weekly YBC League begins 
Wednesday September 10, 2025 

New Registrations are Welcomed.

3:30 pm Ages 10 and under
4:00 pm Ages 11 to 19 (as of December 31, 2025)



https://rdkb.com/Regional-Government/Latest-News
 
 
 

Picture Caption: Some of the volunteers who made the event a night to remember (Left to Right): Brian Henry, Thea Hanson, Stephanie Haukass,
Gail Potter, Connor Chandler, April Wilmot, Maggie Shirley, Donna Thomas, Marie Cooper, Jayme Fowler, Corrie Baker, Ali Fillmore, Mary

Billingsley, Darren Fowler.
 
 
 

A Night to Remember, Indeed: Community Comes Together for Dementia Awareness in the Beaver Valley
 

Over 80 guests recently gathered under the golden summer skies at Mountain Soul Winery for An Evening to Remember, a sold-out wine gala and
community celebration dedicated to fun and dementia awareness. Hosted in collaboration by Beaver Valley Recreation, Greater Trail Hospice
Society, and Trail FAIR Society’s Better at Home program, the event was both heartfelt and high-spirited — a true celebration of community

compassion.
 

“This was such a powerful example of what we can do when we come together,” said Area A Director Ali Grieve, who took part in the festivities.
“There was music, laughter, learning — and most of all, connection. It was incredible to see so many people engaging with the topic of dementia

in such a thoughtful and open-hearted way.”
 

Guests were invited to explore interactive stations designed to build empathy and awareness — including a dementia simulator, memory games,
story-sharing spaces, and the beloved “Memory Lane” exhibits created by the Beaver Valley Pend d’Oreille Historical Society and the Trail

Museum & Archives.
 

The “passport challenge” encouraged guests to visit at least five stations, and with a 72% participation rate, over 50 passports were returned
and entered to win a $50 gift card to The Velvet at the Josie Hotel.

 
“We were blown away by the level of engagement,” said Jayme Fowler, Recreation Coordinator with Beaver Valley Recreation. “People weren’t

just walking through — they were asking questions, sharing stories, and really taking the time to understand what it means to live with
dementia.”

 
From there, the evening transitioned into a relaxing affair at the winery itself, where hosts Trevor and Lora of Mountain Soul Winery served up
delicious food and local wine pairings. Trish Jamieson set the mood with live music, and a lively performance by Altitude Entertainment kept

spirits soaring and the good vibes flowing throughout the night.
 

Realtor and Trail City Councillor Thea Hanson, who also serves on the advisory committee for the Dementia Project, brought her signature
warmth and wit as the evening’s emcee.

 
The event wouldn’t have been possible without the generous support of sponsors: Teck Trail Operations, Columbia Seniors Wellness Society,
Columbia Power, Fortis BC, Beaver Valley Lions Club, and the Senior Citizens Association of BC Branch 44. Special thanks also go to the many

local businesses who contributed to the wildly popular basket draw, and to Jillian Maddin Jewelry for the donation of a stunning custom-made
piece.

 
The event has generated over $3500 in donations which will stay in the community and help with dementia support, awareness and projects—

building a more compassionate, dementia-inclusive community right here in the Kootenays. 
 

If you missed the event but want to learn more or get involved, reach out to:
Jayme Fowler, Beaver Valley Recreation – beavervalleycrn@gmail.com

Maggie Shirley, Greater Trail Hospice Society – navcare_dementia@trailhospice.org
Stephanie Haukaas, Better at Home – SHaukaas@trailfair.ca

 
You can still support the cause by donating online at trailhospice.org.

Community Comes Together for Dementia Awareness in the Beaver Valley
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